
 
 
UW Eau Claire grounds staff and Biology Club students teamed up with the 
CVTC Horticulture Club on Tuesday, October 25,  2022 to remove invasive 
buckthorn from the trail head at Putnam Park Prairie on upper campus. A total 
of 17 student volunteers and 4 staff spent the afternoon cutting and hauling 
buckthorn to open the trail through Putnam Park leading to the Chippewa river.  
This is the second year UW Eau Claire and CVTC have collaborated on a Tree 
Campus Higher Education Arbor Day Event.  
 
 



 
Max Lorentz – UW- Eau Claire Biology Club. 
 

 
Stella Rubenzer- CVTC Horticulture Club 


